
MACES- Activity Report 

N170430674 
FACILITY: Eura Craft Interiors 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
AIR QUALITY DIVISION 

ACTIVITY REPORT: Scheduled Inspection 

SRN /ID: N1704 
LOCATION: 6611 Diplomat, STERLING HTS DISTRICT: Southeast Michigan 
CITY: STERLING HTS COUNTY: MACOMB 
CONTACT: Maria Vitale ACTIVITY DATE: 08/06/2015 
STAFF: Joyce Zhu I COMPLIANCE STATUS: Compliance SOURCE CLASS: MINOR 
SUBJECT: self-int. inspection 
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 
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On Aug. 6, I conducted an annual inspection at Eura Craft Interiors, Inc., located on 
6611 Diplomat, Sterling Heights. There is an active permit (#686-87) for the site. The 
permit was issued to P.C. Gage & Tooling, Inc. I arrived at the location around 1:55 PM. 
I introduced myself to Ms. Maria Vitale from Eura & explained the purpose of the 
inspection. Afterwards she took me to see the process. 

Inspection: 
The company is in the business of building cabinets. The cabinetry is mainly sold to 
builders & general contractors. The operation involves wood working & small coating 
process. All the wood working processes are exhausted at the in-plant environment; 
therefore, they are exempted from the permit to install requirements according to Rule 
285 (I) (vi). 

Permit# 686-87 
This permit covers a paint spray booth. During the inspection, they did not operate the 
coating process. I observed some overs pray inside the booths. Ms. Vitale told me that 
she was not aware of the permit. According to the company, they changed the filters of 
the booth every 3 months. Paints were stored in closed containers inside a fire proofed 
cabinet. I didn't see any spills in the storage area. Spray guns are cleaned by pursing 
lacquer thinner through. Spent solvents were stored in a closed container which will be 
sent to CrystaiGiean. HVLP gun is used in the booth. On 8/11/2018, the company 
submitted the paint usage data. The record shows that the company has used less 
than 200 gallons of coating per month since July 2014. The operation is exempted from 
PTI requirements according to Rule 287(c). As a result, the company will void the 
permit #686-87. 

In conclusion, the coating operation is exempted from permit requirement per Rule 287 
(c); the company appeared to operate in compliance with the air quality regulations. 
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